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This grievance involves three Senior Field Clerks who were
transferred to San Luis Obispo from various Northern California job locations.
All three grievants had over 20 years company service. When two of the three
grievants reported to San Luis Obispo the least Senior Field Clerk at that
location was demoted to the next lower classification of First Field Clerk.

The promotion/demotion area for General Construction Field Clerks is
systemwide and includes all GC departments. This means that when a lack of
work occurs in Sacramento the least senior clerks are displaced or laid off
appropriately regardless of their locations in the system and transfers occur
to adjust the workforce to the business needs. Contract Section 301.18
recognizes the department's right to transfer employees at its discretion in
order to perform the work assigned. Further, such transfers can be made
without regard to seniority.

Union members of the committee opined that clerks with less service
then the grievant who worked near the grievant's job location should have been
transferred these long distances with the grievants allowed opportunities to
work closer to their residence area. Union further stated that it is an
injustice that company transfer these long service clerks half way across the
state while less service clerks remain at their job location.
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Company members pointed out that no evidence of a contractual
violation has been presented and maintained that all transfers and demotions
were proper. Further, the company maintains that it has the right to assign
employees where the work dictates and may take into consideration those
employees' skills and performance. Company further stated that transfers of
this nature are rare and this situation occurred due to the closing of several
General Foreman offices and resulting reassignment of work.

The committee finally agreed that no contractual violations occurred.
Based on the above, this case is closed and such closure should be noted in
the minutes of the Joint Grievance Committee minutes.
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